
TO:   Board of Education 
FROM: Chris Rice 
DATE: June 18, 2018 
SUBJECT:   LESPA Hire – Rick Vestal – Bus Driver 
 

Chris Rice is recommending that Rick Vestal be hired as Bus Driver.  Five candidates applied and four were 

interviewed.  

 

Rick comes highly recommended from his previous employer in Ohio.  He has all of the necessary 

certification and desires a route-only position.  Rick is a grandparent of several Lawton students. 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDED BOARD ACTION: 

 

"RESOLVED, that the Lawton Community Schools Board of Education approves the hiring of 

Rick Vestal as bus driver at Lawton Community Schools pending successful completion of 

criminal background checks.” 


